
 
  

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING and COMMENT PERIOD for TITLE 247 NAC 6 
 
NOTICE is hereby given that the Department of Motor Vehicles will hold a rulemaking amendment 
hearing on September 21, 2022, beginning at 10:00 a.m. in the Morrill Conference Room, Lower Level, 
State Office Building, 301 Centennial Mall South, Lincoln, Nebraska. 
 
THE PURPOSE of the hearing is to take testimony and evidence concerning the amendment of: 
TITLE 247, NEBRASKA ADMINISTRATIVE CODE, CHAPTER 6 ENTITLED RULES AND 
REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE MOTORCYCLE SAFETY PROGRAM. 
  
This rule and regulation governs the procedures followed by the Department of Motor Vehicles in 
designing and administering programs that teach motorcycle safety pursuant to the Motorcycle 
Safety Education Act. The Department certifies schools, businesses and organizations that provide 
these courses as well as certifying motorcycle safety instructors and motorcycle safety trainers. The 
amendment limits the requirement that an applicant for a motorcycle safety instructor shall not 
have any conviction for an alcohol or drug offense or any helmet violation on their driving record 
within the previous five years of the date of application. The amendment updates and clarifies other 
program requirements for insurance coverage and records retention and replaces the hearing 
procedures with Attorney General Model Rule 4.  
 
The rule and regulation is being amended in response to constituent and agency concerns. 
 
THIS RULE MAKING HEARING is being conducted under the Nebraska Administrative 
Procedures Act, Neb. Rev. Stat. § 84-907, et seq. Draft copies of the proposed regulations are 
available for public examination at the Department of Motor Vehicles, Legal Division, State Office 
Building, 301 Centennial Mall South, Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-4699 and at the office of the 
Secretary of State, Room 1305, State Capitol, Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-4608. A copy of the 
proposed rule will also be available at www.sos.nebraska.gov. 
 
There is no new FISCAL IMPACT upon the state or political subdivisions from these rules and 
regulations.  However, there may be a fiscal impact upon motorcycle safety course providers. A 
copy of the fiscal impact statement is available at the above addresses. 
 
ALL INTERESTED PERSONS are invited to attend and testify at the hearing. Interested persons may 
prefer to submit written comments during the PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD. The public comment 
period begins with the publication of this notice and will close at the time of the public hearing. Any 
written comment received prior to or at the public hearing shall be made part of the hearing record at 
the time of the hearing. Written comments should be addressed to Sharon Joseph, Department of Motor 
Vehicles, State Office Building, 301 Centennial Mall South, Lincoln, NE 68509-4699 (fax 402-471-4828). 
Written comments may also be submitted on-line at www.sos.nebraska.gov. If auxiliary aids or 
reasonable accommodations are needed to review the drafts or participate in this process, please call 
the above at (402) 471-0990. 

Dated: July 21, 2022 

 
Rhonda K. Lahm, Director  
Department of Motor Vehicles  
State of Nebraska 
 

http://www.sos.nebraska.gov/
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